


issued identification card, such as a state driver’s license, state ID card, or military ID card. If
you have been a victim of identity theft, and you provide the consumer reporting agency with a
valid police report, the consumer reporting agency cannot charge you to place, lift, or remove a
security freeze. In all other cases, the consumer reporting agency may charge you up to $5.00
each to place, temporarily lift, or permanently remove a security freeze. You will need to
include payment by check, money order, or major credit card. Do not send cash through the
mail.

The consumer reporting agencies have three business days after receiving your request to place a
security freeze on your credit report. They also must send written confirmation to you within
five business days and provide you with a unique personal identification number (PIN) or
password, or both, that you can use to authorize the removal or lifting of the security freeze.

To lift the security freeze in order to allow a specific entity or individual access to your credit
report, you must call or send a written request to the consumer reporting agencies by mail and
include proper identification (name, address, and Social Security number) and the PIN number or
password provided to you when you placed the security freeze, as well as the identities of those
entities or individuals you would like to receive your credit report or the specific period of time
you want the credit report to be available. The consumer reporting agencies have three business
days after receiving your request to lift the security freeze for those specific entities or
individuals or for the specified period of time.

To remove the security freeze completely, you must send a written request to each of the three
consumer reporting agencies by mail and include proper identification (name, address, and
Social Security number) and the PIN number or password provided to you when you placed the
security freeze. They have three business days after receiving your request to remove the
security freeze.

Consult the Federal Trade Commission. For more guidance on steps you can take to protect
your information, you also can contact the Federal Trade Commission at www.ftc.gov/idtheft, or
at 877-1D-THEFT (877-438-4338), or at the Identity Theft Clearinghouse, Federal Trade
Commission, 600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Washington, D.C. 20580.




